Annual General Meeting of the Association of Chartered Physiotherapist’s in Women’s Health (ACPWH)

 20th September 2013 
Bristol Hotel , Bristol
Apologies
Shirley Bustard, Sally Hooper, Teresa Cook, Clair Jones, Aileen Curtis, Kat Scott, Jane Newman.

Attending, see attached sheet

Chairman; Ruth Hawkes

Hon Secretary ; Irene Pullar

Hon Treasurer Sally Hooper was unable to attend and in her absence Doreen Mc Clurg would be delivering the Treasurer’s report.

Minutes of AGM held in London September 2012
The membership approved the minutes, Becky Ashton proposed the minutes and Pauline Walsh seconded .
Matters arising 
None
Correspondence 
None
Adoption of  the Annual report(circulated)
This was proposed by Kate Lough and seconded by Katie Mann
Treasurer’s report  and adoption of the Annual Accounts (circulated)
This was presented by Doreen McClurg in the absence of the treasurer Sally Hooper.
Kate Burge proposed and Becky Aston seconded 
The accounts were accepted.

Appointment of a Financially Qualified Person
Appointment of accountant Elizabeth Ross was proposed by Irene Pullar and seconded by Ruth Hawkes.

Agreement of annual Membership Subscriptions
It was proposed that there would be no increase in fees this year

Proposed

Seconded

Chairman's report 
Attached.
Changes to the Constitution (circulated)
Several members indicated that they had not received the advanced notice email about the AGM.  IP to take names and investigate.

The proposed changes were therefore read out to those present.

Members would like children included to reflect current practice.

The sentence reading ‘Within the areas of obstetrics, gynaecology, urology, colorectal and sexual health and dysfunction for men and women to;’
Will now read;

‘Within the areas of obstetrics, gynaecology, urology, colorectal and sexual health and dysfunction for men, women and children to;’

Proposed by Amanda Savage and seconded by Pauline Walsh.  
The membership voted unanimously for the new changes (with the correction) to be accepted.
Notice of new Executive Committee Members
The membership were informed in advance that there were  4 vacancies and 3 nominations .
The chairman had not received any objections to the appointments  and no vote was required

The three members elected were

Kate Lough
Ruth Hawkes
Doreen McClurg

Election of Honorary Officers
The following were elected unanimously ;

Honorary Secretary; Irene Pullar
Honorary Treasurer; Sally Hooper
Diversity Officer ;  Kate Burge
Research Officer ;   Shirley Bustard

Questions to the executive
The secretary and the chairman had not received any questions prior to the AGM. The membership were however invited  by the chairman to discuss the new proposed title 

Change of title to ACPWH
A notice was sent to the membership prior to the AGM with a proposal that the following name be adopted ;
Pelvic, Obstetric and Gynaecology Physiotherapy (POGP)

With a strapline ;

Educates, supports and promotes the specialist Physiotherapist in Obstetrics, Gynaecology and Pelvic Floor Dysfunction.

The executive advised that the word ‘gynaecology’ be changed to ‘Gynaecological’ and the strapline be shortened.

The membership were asked to voted on the motion that

 ‘The name ACPWH be replaced with the title, ‘Pelvic, Obstetric and Gynaecological Physiotherapy ( POGP )’ with a strapline;

‘Educates, supports and promotes the Specialist Physiotherapist’.

The motion was proposed by Katie Mann and seconded by Wendy Rarity.

A vote was taken of the membership in the room and 40 out of 45 accepted the new Title and 2 out of 45 rejected the new title with 3 abstentions.
The motion was carried.
Date of next AGM and Conference 
Manchester ( venue to be decided) 19th and 20th September 2014
Meeting closed at 5.50pm.
